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Week twenty six sees us half way through another year - a time when plants in parts of the garden have finished 

flowering leaving the foliage to provide ground cover, decoration and interest. I am always on the search for plants 

that will continue the sequence of flowering through the summer that will also fit comfortably into our densely 

planted garden. Primula alpicola alba and a good coloured candelabria hybrid are in flower at this time but they do 

best in ground that is dug annually with added humus and ours is a no-dig garden; also not all can survive long term 

in the drier parts of the garden. Dactylorhiza and the blue Meonopsis flowering will soon be over while the self-

seeding yellow Meconopsis cambrica, now reclassified as Parameconopsis cambrica, will continue to flower 

through the summer.  

Self-seeding plants are often 

regarded as uninvited pests but I 

regard many as welcome volunteers 

often introducing them in the first 

place.  They greatly add to our 

natural style of planting and their 

flowers help link the different parts 

of the garden. Provided you apply 

appropriate control, such as 

removing unwanted seed pods, you 

can decide where they are allowed 

to stay- if they grow where you do 

not want them, simply remove 

them.  

How difficult would it be to plant 

up the narrow cracks between the 

paving slabs yet there is no shortage 

of plants germinating there - Maggi 

constantly has to óweedô there to 

keep it tidy-ish. We do choose to 

allow certain plants, such as this Geranium robertianum to remain, others such as the Aconitum will be removed. 
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These opportunist plants will 

often grow in spots that we 

would never have considered 

planting.  The fine foliage and 

pink flowers of Geranium 

robertianum, above left, 

beautifully softens the scene 

among various rock samples 

on our back doorstep where it 

is growing in accumulated 

blown in sand and debris 

trapped in the corner.  A white 

flowered form, along with a 

small yellow Oxalis, is 

sharing a trough with mini- 

Hostas.  
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